
DUNS to UEI Conversion

• Effective April 4, 2022, DUNS numbers will no longer be used by the federal 
government. Instead, SAM Unique Entity Identifier (UEI) numbers will be 
used.

• Please ensure your agency has established a UEI number prior to April 4, 
2022 in SAM.gov for any DUNS number you plan to use in the future. We 
highly recommend starting the process now.

• If your agency already has an active SAM.gov registration, no further action 
is needed.

• To obtain a UEI, your agency may need to update your DUNS information 
with Dun and Bradstreet prior to requesting a UEI in SAM.gov. UEI’s may be 
requested in SAM.gov.

• Refer to the email from the SAM II/MissouriBUYS distribution list on 1/3/22 
or contact Amanda Locke at 573-751-1894 with questions.


